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March 22, 2018

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Senator Harris:

I am concerned about DACA. The appalling attacks on our society by

the Immigration and Customs Enforcement agency must be stopped. The

litany of abuses is long with illegal profiling, indefinite detentions without

appeal, children separated from their parents, arrests in court houses and

schools along with minimal oversight. Our million childhood arrivals are a

particularly grotesque example of bigotry. There have been many promises

made and broken... by the president and by congress members. At this

point only a temporary court decision is preventing wholesale deportation

of DACA recipients, a process that will likely be expedited by information

provided to the DACA program. There are reports that the omnibus budget

bill expected to pass this week will be the last major bill of the session

making it the last point of leverage. Even the abhorrent Koch brothers are

now urging action. Now is the time to defend our principles.

Please assure me that you will oppose any spending bill without DACA

protections.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from our egalitarian society.

Eric Babson


